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DATE: April 16, 2024 (Item No. 17)

TO: Board of Supervisors

FROM: Julie Ruhlin, OCLEM Project Manager 

SUBJECT: OCLEM Report on Audit of Jail Reform Recommendations 

RECOMMENDED ACTION
Receive report from the Office of Correction and Law Enforcement Monitoring relating to 
Audit of Jail Reform Recommendations.
REASONS FOR RECOMMENDATION AND BACKGROUND
On April 20, 2021 (Item No. 29), the Board of Supervisors approved a request by Supervisor 
Chavez for the Office of Correction and Law Enforcement Monitoring (OCLEM) to report to 
the Board on a biannual basis relating to implementation of jail reform recommendations and 
progress updates regarding the jail recommendations audit. 
The attached Report on the Audit of the Jail Reform Recommendations is OCLEM’s Sixth 
Interim Report relating to this assignment.  It contains OCLEM’s evaluation and assessment 
of the status of 150 of the Master List Jail Reform Recommendations that date back to 2016.  
CHILD IMPACT
The recommended action will have no/neutral impact on children and youth.
SENIOR IMPACT
The recommended action will have no/neutral impact on seniors.
SUSTAINABILITY IMPLICATIONS
The recommended action will have no/neutral sustainability implications.
CONSEQUENCES OF NEGATIVE ACTION
The report will not be received.


